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MEDIA RELEASE
Wednesday, 12 September, 2018
Hunt for hotel option continues
Marion Council will continue to explore opportunities for developing an international-standard hotel in the City of Marion despite not selecting a preferred proponent to develop a business case for the Marion Cultural Centre site. 

The Council considered four Expressions of Interest (EOI) to build a hotel on land occupied by the Marion Cultural Centre at its meeting of 11 September.

The EOI had been prompted by an unsolicited inquiry.

Mayor Kris Hanna said: “Staff will continue to talk to interested parties about developing an international-standard hotel in the City of Marion. The focus has moved away from the Marion Cultural Centre site. 
“Council felt the Expressions of Interest did not include sufficient information to move to the next stage, which would have been to develop a full business case.

“Importantly, the Marion Cultural Centre services will be retained. As I have said from the beginning, all facilities at the Marion Cultural Centre, including the theatre, art gallery, café and library, continue to operate as normal.

“Marion Council fully appreciates how much the community loves the offering at the Marion Cultural Centre.
“A decision on a hotel development will not occur without consultation.”

In 2017, the Southern Adelaide Economic Development Board identified the need for an international-standard hotel at Oaklands Park as part of its priorities for the region.
A hotel would overcome a severe shortage of accommodation in southern Adelaide, create jobs, stimulate tourism and investment.
The Expression of Interest to potentially build a hotel on the site occupied by the Marion Cultural Centre closed on 21 August 2018.

Contact: Richard Watson, Communications Adviser, City of Marion, 0413 543 426 
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